Green councillor criticises double standards over paramilitary flags and Kneecap controversy in Northern Ireland
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As Northern Ireland approaches its annual marching season, the issue of paramilitary flags littering the landscape has rekindled robust discussions about governance and the legacy of the Troubles. Green councillor Brian Smyth from East Belfast has publicly denounced the apparent hypocrisy of individuals who condemn the Irish rap group Kneecap while simultaneously justifying the display of paramilitary flags associated with groups like the UVF and UDA, both of which are classified as terrorist organisations under UK law.
Smyth’s comments were particularly pertinent in light of the recent arrest of Liam Óg Ó hAnnaidh, a member of Kneecap, who faces charges under the Terrorism Act for allegedly waving a Hezbollah flag during a performance in London. He expressed frustration at the double standards prevalent in public discourse: “You can’t criticise one and then try and defend paramilitary flags. They’re classed as illegal organisations,” Smyth articulated, emphasising the inconsistency in the treatment of different groups within the community.
The councillor's frustrations extend beyond the socio-political hypocrisy; he voiced a broader concern about the ongoing presence of paramilitary flags, feeling it marks a failure of governance. “We live in 2025, and flags of illegal organisations are still going up on lampposts,” he lamented, urging both the Department for Infrastructure and the PSNI to take definitive action. He highlighted a growing sense of anger among constituents who find these displays detrimental to community cohesion and wellbeing.
Echoing Smyth's sentiments, Belfast’s Lord Mayor Micky Murray described the flags as “littering” urban spaces. He stressed that while celebrating cultural heritage is important—especially around significant events such as VE Day and the Twelfth of July—paramilitary flags signify a troubling connection to violence and criminality. “People don’t want these littering communities,” he remarked, indicating a clear divide between cultural displays and those emblematic of past violence.
In response to the mounting concerns, the Alliance Party, to which Murray belongs, is advocating for new legislation that would provide a regulatory framework for flag displays. Their proposal aims to establish guidelines governing the use of emblems on public structures, addressing both the cultural and contentious aspects of such displays.
While local voices call for legislative changes, the PSNI maintains a cautious approach, asserting that they will address flag-related incidents on a case-by-case basis. A spokesperson noted, “Where any offences have been committed, the circumstances will be thoroughly investigated,” committing to a nuanced engagement with community representatives to promote a safer and more inclusive society.
As the tensions surrounding these displays of allegiance to paramilitary groups continue to surface, they lay bare not only the ongoing struggle for peace in Northern Ireland but also the broader implications of political expression and identity. This ongoing debate encapsulates a society striving to reconcile its complex past with aspirations for a united future, underscoring the delicate balance between cultural pride and the remnants of conflict that still resonate in everyday life.
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